

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051

Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov
Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

November 15, 2021

Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq. Robinson & Cole LLP 280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 kbaldwin@rc.com

RE:

SUBPETITION NO. 1133-VER-20210923- Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless sub-petition for a declaratory ruling for an eligible facility request for modifications to an existing telecommunications facility located at 276 New Britain Avenue, Plainville, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Baldwin:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) hereby approves your Eligible Facilities Request (EFR) to install antennas and associated equipment at the above-referenced facility pursuant to the Federal Communications Commission Wireless Infrastructure Report and Order, with the following conditions:

- 1. Approval of any changes be delegated to Council staff;
- Within 45 days after completion of construction, the Council shall be notified in writing that construction has been completed;
- 3. Any nonfunctioning antenna and associated antenna mounting equipment on this facility owned and operated by Verizon shall be removed within 60 days of the date the antenna ceased to function;
- 4. The validity of this action shall expire one year from the date of this letter; and
- 5. The Petitioner may file a request for an extension of time beyond the one year deadline provided that such request is submitted to the Council not less than 60 days prior to the expiration.

This decision is under the exclusive jurisdiction of the Council and is not applicable to any other modification or construction. All work is to be implemented as specified in the EFR dated September 22, 2021. Any changes to the eligible facility request require advance notification and approval.

Thank you for your attention and cooperation.

Sincerely,

Melanie Bachman Executive Director

Matrid Soul

MAB/IN/emr

c: The Honorable Katherine Pugliese, Chairman, Town of Plainville (<u>towncouncil@plainville-ct.gov</u>) Robert E. Lee, Town Manager, Town of Plainville (<u>relee@plainville-ct.gov</u>)